ARROWWOOD HILLS NEWSLETTER



Changes to the AHC Newsletter

The Communications Committee is in the process of making changes to the newsletter. The Committee is also looking for new members. The Communications Committee is tasked with identifying and addressing the communication needs of the cooperative. These include (but are not limited to) developing initiatives for effective communications between member-owners and management, putting together the monthly newsletter, and making improvements to the Arrowwood website. If you are interested in serving on the Communications Committee, please contact Frederique at Communications Committee values the diverse voices of all of our members and welcomes members whose primary language is not English.

Hiring of New Site Manager

A notice was sent out informing the Arrowwood community that Carletta Edwards had left the position. The Board of Directors will be conducting a thorough search to attract a candidate who has the professional and technical skills, as well as the relevant experience, to serve as manager for Arrowwood. The Communications Committee will provide updates when they are made available.

Board of Directors Monthly Meeting: JUNE 20 @ 6:30 PM

The June 20 AHC Board Meeting will be conducted in-person AND via zoom. Join us at the Community Center at 6:30pm OR via zoom (meeting ID:

The Community Center

Summer Camp is expected to begin Monday, June 26, 2023. The times will be 10:30 AM to 4:30 PM, Monday through Thursday. Spaces are limited. You can apply at https://www.canfamilies.org/summer-camp-eligible If you have trouble signing up, please don't hesitate to call 734-389-7108. Once approved for enrollment, you are welcome to join Jazmine Harrison for Summer Camp Orientation on Thursday, June 15, 2023, at the Community Center, at 10 AM OR 6 PM. This is when you will learn about our summer camp curriculum and field trips.

During the Annual Meeting, Jazmine discussed meal trains, donations, and volunteer opportunities. Please visit to sign up for a meal train where you select a date to prepare food for summer camp. If you are going to prepare meals, we do not accept items made with pork, eggs, or tree nuts. Drop off times for food are the day of, 11:15-11:45 AM, or the day before at 5 PM. If you are able to give a helping hand during lunch time or reading time, you are more than welcome. You may also purchase gift cards on the meal train website to donate to the summer camp.

CONTACTS

Board of Directors: Board President: Juan Montalvo, Board Vice President: Frederique Laubepin, Treasurer: Wanda Dawson, Secretary: Dawn Richberg, Member-at-large: Gerry Gargile.

- Email: Attn: Board of Directors
- Mail/drop off correspondence to the Arrowwood office marked to the attention of the Board of Directors

Member business:

• Phone: (734) 665-3116

• Email:

Construction concerns: Marcus Management

• Phone: (248) 553-4700

Email: